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Headline: SMU student finds common ground with Ugandans

Mr Tan Rui Feng (far right) at one of the local stores he visited as part of his duties as an intern.
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SMU student finds

common ground
with Ugandans

He chose internship position in the African country

@ JANLEE

When Mr Tan Rui Feng, 23, told his
friendsthathe wasgoingto Ugandaforan
internship, he was surprised when some
ofthem didn’t know where it was.

“To some people, Africais just Africa,
they don’t really make a distinction
among the different countries,” said Mr
Tan,whoisnowinhisthirdyearatthe Sin-
gapore Management University (SMU).

Uganda first caught Mr Tan’s eye when
he was browsing SMU'’s career portal for
overseasinternship options.

Bidco Uganda, ajoint venture between
agribusiness group Wilmar International
and African consumer goods firm Bidco
offered aninternship positionin Uganda.

Although there were also positions
availablein Chinaand Indonesia, Mr Tan,
a business and social science student,
chose Uganda.

Hesaid: “Thadneverbeento Africasol
wantedtoexploretheregion. Ugandawas
alsotheonly country withasalesandmar-
keting position open.”

In his 10-week attachment, which
lasted from May to July last year, Mr Tan
visited Bidco’s factory to understand the
company’s products, which were mainly
cooking oil, soap and detergent.

He also spoke to local shopkeepers
who carried the products to understand
the sentiments of consumers who pur-
chased them.

Finally, he visited a palm tree planta-

tion - which produced palm oil for the
company’s products — aspart of hisjob.

Although his friends and family were
worried with him being so far away, Mr
Tan was fine, although his stint had its
challenges.

Still, it is not without its challenges
and issues. Jinja, the town where Mr Tan
stayed, is powered by hydroelectricity
and it often experienced blackouts on
Sundays when more people stayed home
and electricity usage was high.

FRIENDLY

Along with another Singaporean intern,
Mr Tan stayed in Bidco’s company lodg-
ings with other employees. He enjoyed
chats with the local employees, who
could speak English.

He said: “Ugandans are friendly and
welcoming. They will share with you
theirlife storiesif youare willing tolisten.

“WhenItalktothelocal people and the
youth, they are always so supportive of
their country, they would buy things
fromtheir ownretailers and supportlocal
goods.”

Ataste of Ugandahas sparked Mr Tan’s
interestintherest of theregion.

He added: “I definitely want to go back
to Africaagain.

“Asidefrombeing abletoliveindepen-
dently, the exposure you get isjust so dif -
ferent from Singapore.”
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